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I want to add my thanks to Pat for her past and continuing efforts in 

support of Bergen and Rockland Co genealogy. When I joined the 

Genealogical Society of Rockland County, Pat was the Editor of the 

GSRC NEWSLETTER, despite her not being a Rockalnd resident. 

As Membership Chairman, I contributed membership information to 

her for publication, as well as printing and mailing the 

NEWSLETTER. Together, we doubled the size of the 

NEWSLETTER by adding the publication of member's Ancestor 

Tables. We often shared family information on families of our mutual 

cousins, especially the SNEED ENs. In reviewing some of the Family 

Files which she has sent me for the GSRC Files, I was surprised and 

happy to find that I had contributed as much information as I had, and 

that she had files on many of my ancestral cousins who lived in NYC 

and/or Rockland County, as well as Bergen County. 

Thanks Pat! 

Bob Protzmann 


